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REPORT

on
Donation Drive

“Spread Warmth and Joy - Join Our Donation Drive
15¢ February, 2024
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The Social Responsibility Club of the Computer Science Engineering Department, in collaboration
with the NGO "PYS Foundation”, embarked on a noble endeavor to alleviate the plight of the
underprivileged through a Cloth Distribution Drive. This initiative aimed to provide essential clothing to
those in need, particularly as winter approached.

To ensure widespread participation and support, the Winter Clothing Drive was extensively
promoted within the university campus community. Information about the drive was disseminated
through various social media platforms and posters distributed across the department and university
campus. This proactive approach helped garner significant attention and support for the cause.

From December 1%¢ to 31, 2023, collection bins were strategically placed at various locations within the
campus to facilitate the donation process. The response from stakeholders across the university was
overwhelming, with a generous outpouring of donated clothes. Subsequently, volunteers diligently sorted
the donated clothes by age-group and season, ensuring that recipients would receive appropriate apparel
tailored to their needs.

The culmination of the donation drive saw the distribution of clothes on 15t February 2024, in the
Munshipuliya area and its vicinity. Clothes were distributed to more than 75 people belonging to
marginalized segments of society, including orphans, widows, the elderly, and individuals residing in
orphanages, slums, and asylums. This targeted approach ensured that the donated clothes reached those
who needed them the most, providing warmth and comfort during the harsh winter months.

The success of the Cloth Distribution Drive can be attributed to the concerted efforts of the Head
of the Department of CSE, Mrs. Kavita Agrawal, faculty coordinators Dr. M. AKBAR & Dr. Sheeba
Parveen, several student coordinators Zavil Huda, Abdullah Noor, Areeba Saeed, Ruhul Fatima Abidi
etc. and the officials from the PYS Foundation NGO eg; Mr. M. I. Khan & Mr. Hammad
Ahmad. From planning and coordination to execution and implementation, every stage of the drive was
meticulously carried out with dedication and enthusiasm.
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